
As part of the transition of MIECHV and MOPPP funding to the Children’s Trust Fund (CTF), we have compiled answers to
some frequently asked questions to support contractors through this change. You can also find who to reach out to for any
additional questions below.

Home Visiting Transition FAQ: MIECHV & MOPPP

How will invoicing work for contractors transitioning to CTF?
Starting July 1, invoicing for both MIECHV and MOPPP contractors will be due on the 15  of each month. The first invoice
due to CTF will be August 15  for July expenses. Detailed instructions regarding where and how to submit your invoices will
be provided by CTF. 
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Will contractors need to use a new budget template?
Yes, CTF will share a budget template with all contractors. However, the new template will closely resemble the one
previously used under DESE/OOC to ensure a smooth transition.

What should contractors expect for annual onsite visits?
Due to the transition from DESE/OOC to CTF, there will not be an annual onsite visit this summer. However, CTF is committed
to conducting in-person site visits within the next year to meet with each contractor directly. 

Will monthly monitoring meetings continue?
Yes! CTF will continue hosting regular monthly monitoring meetings. You can expect new calendar invites from Laura
Malzner, and CTF will aim to maintain the same meeting schedule used by DESE/OOC. 

Do contractors need to update program marketing materials to reflect CTF as the new funder? 
Yes, Laura Malzner has sent the CTF logo to contractors. Please contact Bryanna Barber at Bryanna.Barber@oa.mo.gov for
questions or instructions on using the official CTF logo and approved language for your marketing materials. 

What funding streams support home visiting activities through CTF?
CTF is supported by a combination of funding sources, including:

Missouri General Revenue
Children’s Trust Fund (CTF)
Community-Based Child Abuse Prevention (CBCAP) (federal)
Temporary Assistance for Needy Families (TANF) 9federal)
Maternal Infant and Early Childhood Home Visiting (MIECHV) (federal)
Additionally, CTF is working to create a funding stream to support billing for home visiting services for a subset of high-
risk perinatal members. If you are interested in participating in this program, you can learn more from our Medicaid
Reimbursement webpage and sign up for our newsletter to stay informed of the latest information.

Will anything change with regard to REDCap data entry?
At this time, no changes will be made to how data is entered into REDCap. Data will continue to be due on the 5  of each
month. Any future updates will be communicated in advance by Becky Chitima. 
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Who can I contact with additional questions?
Home Visiting Program/Contract, Invoicing or Billing: Laura.Malzner@oa.mo.gov
Marketing and Communications: Bryanna.Barber@oa.mo.gov
REDCap Training/Technical Assistance: Rebecca.Chitima-Matsiga@oa.mo.gov

https://ctf4kids.org/medicaid-reimbursed/
https://ctf4kids.org/medicaid-reimbursed/
https://ctf4kids.org/first-hand-insights/

